Minutes of the Meeting of Clawton Parish Council held in the Parish Hall on 13th November 2023 at 7.30pm.
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
Present: 
Parish Cllrs: Alison Sharp, Roger Mitchell, Adrian Mitchell, Maralyn Bailey, Graham Hames, Chair Paul Grafton,


Sally Whitehead, Clerk

Guests Councillor Stephen Gibson TDC, Councillor Phillip Hackett TDC
1.Apologies: apologies from Cllr Stacey
2. Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the meeting of 14th September 2023 were agreed and signed by the Chairman Paul Grafton
Introduction of Councillor Stephen Gibson to the meeting. Invitation to Phillip Hackett to speak to the meeting early in the agenda in case he had any time constraints, but was happy to stay for the whole meeting.

Cllr Hackett gave an update from the Holsworthy Area Advisory Committee, followed by a request for recording crimes in the village as a way to getting more resources in the areas where needed. He explained how depleted the officers on the beat are now, from 30 down to 7 but was unclear on how large the area they covered was.
Cllr Hacket then went on to the circulated e mail re Cllr James Morrish, Clawton Parish Council have certainly missed the presence of a County Councillor since Barry Parsons left. We used to get attendance at almost all bi monthly meetings, monthly updates on everything going on within the community, The Parish Council could report any problems with Highways or Planning and know that support would be immediate. On balance since Cllr Morrish was elected, we got a grant of £400 towards our defibrillator but after the initial e mail with a link that didn’t work the Clerk had to communicate with staff at the council offices. Since then, there has been absolutely no communication with Cllr Morrish, no replies to any meeting invitations, no community updates, nothing.  

As a Parish Council we were also supported by Cllr Pete Watson, but since his retirement in May we have sorely missed any communication. 
The Parish Councillors asked what the legal requirement for a person in Cllr Morrish’s position to keep his position was and were told it was to attend a certain number of meetings every 6 months as there is no job description. The same question was asked as a member of the Conservative Party. The Councillors asked if he didn’t like attending rural meetings. One Councillor commented that no one was getting value for money even with the understanding that he has been ill.
Cllr Stephen Gibson told the Councillors that the attendance record is a matter of public record and can be accessed by everyone.
Cllr Gibson offered to take on the issue with TDC if we sent in our worries in a letter. 
3. Matters Arising
3.1 Caroline Gatrell Difinitive map review asked if there were any additional comments from the Parish Council prior to her final review in January, after a general discussion all agreed all was as it historically should be, therefore no comments need be passed on. 
3.2 All agreed that the Torridge Strategic Plan needed no additional comments from within the Parish Council Meeting and it was approved

3.3. The Airband pole from in front of the village notice board has at last been moved – however it has created a trench in front of the board making it almost impossible to write on the board. It was agreed to lay stones with paving slabs on top to create a stable path to stand on when writing on the Notice board. The Chair Paul Grafton has the stones and Cllr Graham Hames has the paving slabs; both are willing to supply them for the job
4. Planning

4.1   1/1042/2023/FUL Higher Blagdon, Clawton. Demolition of an existing building and erection of 1 dwelling and siting of a mobile home and ground mounted solar panels and change of use of land in lieu of Class Q approval 1/0344/2023/AGMB. Some discussion ensued which Cllr R Mitchell could not take part as the applicants are relatives, the main points were the worry of the siting of the mobile home, and would it be removed after its use as they had been refused before. The new application had no agricultural ties taking more land and houses away from agricultural use. It was not within the village plan.
4.2 Clerk asked to enquire about the building activity around the area of Higher Tinacre to ensure it has planning permission
5. Highways
5.1 The state of the Chasty Road has been reported as 2 miles of it are more like a track than a road, it’s in terrible condition.
Members should PLEASE continue to report problems with local roads and potholes, the number to call is 0345 155 1004
6. Finance
6.1 HATS printing of the Clarion £70.00
6.2 Cheque for clerk wages
6.3 Cheque for remembrance wreath
7. Correspondence 
7.1 House of Commons Parliamentary Petition and Levelling up Partnership, this was a letter in two parts From the Rt Hon. Geoffrey Cox Q.C., M.P.

The first part was asking the community to sign petitions to enable Geoffrey Cox to speak in the house and present the petitions in Parliament before the budget in March. Many of our minor roads receive no funding at all and are falling into total disrepair, he is hoping to raise the issue and get important funding for our rural community for repairs to these roads.

The second part of the letter was about developing and financing projects which will provide a boost to Torridge’s Economy. The parish council were asked to choose between 5 projects for focus, the Councillors chose the ones more local to Holsworthy and returned the form to Rt Hon. Geoffrey Cox 


8 AOB

8.1 Citizens Advise requested a grant which was politely refused
8.2 A police survey was filled in by the Clerk
8.3 A crime and community survey was filled in by the Clerk 
8.4 Annual Rough Sleeper Estimate was 0
8.5 Cllr R Mitchell reported that Ann Mitchell had managed to get 3 street lights reported and working again, plus 1 in Claw Park, all within 1 day, many thanks to Ann 
8.6 The village is kept very tidy by Martin, Ray Mike and Roger, Chair Paul Grafton to put vote of thanks into Clarion for all their hard work over the year
8.7 Clerk to send letter to thank Lorna and Stuart Bowden for Hedge trimming

8.8. Request for Solar Lights on notice board so it can be seen at night

8.9. Cllr Stephen Gibson suggested booking Helen Smith, chief Planning Officer to come and give a talk to the Councillors on the rules of when planning can be refused and when it can’t. Clerk to arrange

Date of the next full Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday 16th January 2024 at 7.30pm
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
